
 that were required for the build and
installation of this to happen-while working
closely within the  Department of Education
regulations and guidelines.
The P & C accomplished their fundraising
during COVID lock-downs.
 They also provided much appreciated
funds for bus hires to swimming lessons
and day excursions so that Pally students
could travel free. Pallamallawa Public
School also wish to thank our community
for contributing to donations with raffles
etc.
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Ms P's UPDATE
END OF TERM WRAP UP
Pallamallawa Public School has
experienced an amazing term with the
addition of two new assets/projects to the
school. 
Firstly, our new Shade Sail Cola Project.
Staff and students  deeply appreciate this
new large addition over our play area.
It allows students to play under shade
especially during our summer heat and
high temperatures. We would like to thank
the dedication and hard work of our small
P & C in raising the $23,000 in funds

Pallamallawa Public School                     T:  02 67549 209
Principal: Ms Sharyn Pidgeon                    E: pallamalla-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Pallamallawa Public School

COMBINED ATHLETICS CARNIVAL
We conducted some pre-athletics carnival
events for Sub Juniors at Rigby Oval on
Thursday 15th June, due to time constraints
and the large number of students that will be
attending our combined carnival. Thank you
to the parents that came along and
supported and encouraged your
child/children on the day. Results listed
below. Well Done to you all!

Ms P UPDATE CONT'D
Secondly, our new Walk and Talk Track.
Pallamallawa Public School was awarded a
$25,000 grant to build this new track. The
students were very happy yesterday when
playing and using the track. This was
specially built for students wellbeing and
health mindset. There will be 5 exercise
stations erected shortly. We wish to thank 
Mr Luke Emery of Inverell Handyman and
Fencing Services for doing a wonderful job in
building the track.
Both projects align with school Curriculum of
Personal Development, Health and Physical
Education syllabus. Participation in physical
activity develops students self-
management, interpersonal and movement
skills to become self-confident and socially
responsible citizens.

TERM HOLIDAYS
Pallamallawa Public School wish you all a
happy and healthy mid-year break.
Term 3, students return to school on
Tuesday 18th July.

BOUNCE FITNESS EXCURSION-
POSTPONED

  Due to a lot of our students being away sick
we have postponed the Bounce Fitness
Excursion to Inverell tomorrow until next term.
Normal School Day tomorrow.


